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June 14, 2006

To
The Chairmen and Chief Executive Officers,
all Scheduled Commercial Banks

Dear Sir,

Foreign Exchange Dealers – Appointment/posting of

Please refer to letter DO.No.EC.AD&EM.883/02.03.71/95-96 dated May 27, 1996

issued by our erstwhile Exchange Control Department advising banks to obtain

prior concurrence of Reserve Bank for the posting of Head of Treasury /

International Division and persons recruited from outside the banking industry as

Dealer / Chief Dealer.

2. The matter has been reviewed and it has been decided to dispense with

the requirement of RBI approval for appointment of Head of Treasury

/International Division /Chief Dealer/Dealer. Henceforth, postings/appointments

to the above posts may be made without any reference to the Reserve Bank.

Banks may however ensure to exercise due care and caution while making

appointment to the above posts. The Boards of the banks should be fully

satisfied with the credentials of the appointees before posting. Banks are advised

to put in place a rigorous due diligence process to ensure the ‘fit and proper’

status of the applicants before appointment to the above posts.

Yours faithfully,

(P.Vijaya Bhaskar)
Chief General Manager


